
The Productivity Commission 
Re: Inquiry into Superannuation 2018 
 
Dear Commission Members, 
 
I was employed on contract, each year for approximately eight years by NSW TAFE as a casual 
teacher, at both Open Tafe running distance education training programs an at Sydney Technical 
College at Ultimo in the Podiatry Department. 
 
Each year, I correctly had to fill in my personal details on the documents concerning payment by 
department of superannuation guarantee amounts.  Each year, the account statement to me gave 
me a new, different account number and a new account to the one previously allotted to me and 
which I had nominated as my account on the forms I had filled in. I ended up with seven accounts 
some of which had my name incorrectly spelt, others had an incorrect spelling in the address.   
 
Despite repeated attempts by me in contacting State Superannuation to have this information 
corrected by the TAFE nominated fund for its employees’ superannuation, I met with no success.   As 
stated above, when I ceased work for TAFE, I  finished with seven accounts at which time, I 
personally went to visit the State Superannuation office, closed all accounts and transfered the 
moneys which eventually were received by my personal Self Managed Superannuation Fund. 
 
My experience is likely to have been typical of that experienced by others. To me, much of the blame 
lies with incorrect administration at State Superannuation whose sloppy work resulted in me holding 
multiple different accounts, often with incorrect details.  It also involved duplicate insurance and 
administration fees being deducted from the accounts.  
 
Regards 
 
 
 


